From: Maurice Donovan 
Sent: Thursday, April 14, 2011 9:23 AM
To: Sheila Mullins
Subject: Charter Commission and Section 2-3: Prohibitions
Gentle folk

Greetings and gratitude for your extensive work, the unending, but, so necessary dialogue.

While appreciative of the dialogue re Section 2-3, I urge you to return to this section

As I mentioned last evening at the Public Meeting, this voter sees the prohibition of public employees from being candidates  for City Council, while still public employees,  as a matter of disenfranchisement on two levels.
To be a candidate for public office is the highest expression of citizenship, of the democratic process.
This prohibition is a deterrent from that goal
Why is it disenfranchisement?
On one level, the prohibition prevents a given public employee from participating in the electoral dialogue as a candidate.
On another level, the prohibition prevents the electorate from making their own decision in a full and open dialogue.
The decision should be made by the electorate in a full and open dialogue re the pro and con of a public employee serving as City Councilor.
I urge reconsideration
Mo Donovan
